
THE GOVERNOR
GOVERNOR’S OFFICE

Proclamation; Senate Bill No. 565, Printer’s No. 1212

I, Tom Wolf, Governor of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, have caused
this Proclamation to issue and, in compliance with the provisions of Section
15 of Article IV of the Constitution of Pennsylvania, do hereby give notice
that I have filed in the Office of the Secretary of the Commonwealth, with
my objections thereto, the following bill passed by both houses of the
General Assembly at the Regular Session of 2021-2022:

Senate Bill No. 565, Printer’s No. 1212, entitled ‘‘An Act [a]mending Title
18 (Crimes and Offenses) of the Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, in
firearms and other dangerous articles, repealing provisions relating to
firearms not to be carried without a license, providing for license not
required, further providing for prohibited conduct during emergency, repeal-
ing provisions relating to carrying firearms on public streets or public
property in Philadelphia, providing for sportsman’s firearm permit, further
providing for licenses and repealing provisions relating to proof of license
and exception.’’

Given under my hand and the Great Seal of the Commonwealth, at the
County of Dauphin, this second day of December, in the year of our Lord
two thousand and twenty-one, and of the Commonwealth two hundred and
forty-six.

Governor
Attest:

JONATHAN MARKS,
Deputy Secretary for Elections and Commissions

[Pa.B. Doc. No. 21-2103. Filed for public inspection December 17, 2021, 9:00 a.m.]

GOVERNOR’S OFFICE
Notice of Veto; Senate Bill No. 565, Printer’s No. 1212

December 2, 2021
To the Honorable Senate of the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

Pursuant to Article IV, Section 15 of the Pennsylvania Constitution, I am
returning herewith, without my approval, Senate Bill 565, Printer’s Number
1212.

This legislation, which eliminates the requirement for individuals to
obtain a license before carrying or possessing a concealed firearm, will only
exacerbate gun violence and jeopardize the safety of all Pennsylvanians.

Each year there are more than 1,600 victims of gun violence in
Pennsylvania. These victims and communities deserve to have meaningful
legislation passed to address the scourge of gun violence. I support many
public policy proposals that would help solve this urgent issue, including
safe storage legislation, extreme risk protection orders, enhanced reporting
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requirements for lost or stolen guns, and closing gaps in the background
check system. Unfortunately, this bill would make gun violence worse and
would put law enforcement officers at greater risk of harm.

I would like to make clear that this veto will in no way affect the rights of
the 1.3 million Pennsylvanians who have legally obtained a license to carry
or the millions of Pennsylvanians who legally own a firearm.

Currently, the law requires that an individual must apply for a license to
carry a firearm concealed. During that application process, law enforcement
does a background check to ensure that the individual is permitted to carry
a firearm and is not a danger to the community. This legislation removes
the requirement that an individual obtain a license, and with it, the ability
of law enforcement to conduct a background investigation. Removal of the
licensing background investigation will hinder the ability of law enforce-
ment to prevent individuals who should not be able to carry a firearm
concealed from doing so. Domestic abusers and other dangerous criminals
should not have the ability to carry hidden weapons in our communities.

In states without concealed carry licenses, there is an 11 percent higher
rate of homicide than those states who require a license. The Pennsylvania
Chiefs of Police Association and the Pennsylvania District Attorneys Asso-
ciation both oppose this legislation, and there are no law enforcement
organizations in Pennsylvania that support this bill. I stand with them,
domestic abuse survivors and advocates, responsible gun owners, and
victims of gun violence who have expressed their opposition to this
dangerous bill.

For the reasons set forth above, I must withhold my signature from
Senate Bill 565, Printer’s Number 1212.

Sincerely,

Governor
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